
Commission on Aging 
Lebanon Senior Center 

Regular Meeting 
 

Monday  October 16, 2017. 6:30pm 
 

Present:  Gary Rockefeller, Jane Cady, Liz Shilosky, Darlene Hathaway, Geri McCaw, Jim Donnelly and Donna 
Lennox 

Also attending:  Darcy Battye, Ed Hathaway 

Absent:  Bonnie LeBlanc, Marion Russo 

Meeting called to order at 6:38pm by Jane Cady. 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from September 11th meeting were reviewed by all  present.   The motion 
was made by Geri McCaw and seconded by Darlene Hathaway to accept the minutes as read, and approved 
by those present . 

Correspondence:  n/a  

Treasurer’s Report:   not available 

Reports/Director Darcy Battye:  Hours are presently down for transportation needs.  Our Octoberfest Caba-
ret is this coming Friday evening and there are only 3 tickets left.  The senior center will be closed Wednes-
day before Thanksgiving and Friday after.  It will be closed the week following Christmas and reopening on 
January 2nd.  There will be a Winter Farmer’s Market held inside the senior center one Saturday each 
month starting on November 18th.  The remaining two dates are December 16th and January 20th.  Our 
center kitchen will be open to offer coffee, cider and a warm soup for sale. 

Bingo:  33 attended the most recent Bingo and the Friday night Bingo was also well attended. 

Trips:  The two most recent trips taken by the Jr/Sr Travelers were the trip to Ireland and the trip to Amish 
Country in Pennsylvania.  All in attendance agreed that these were amazing trips enjoyed by all.    

Friends:  The Friends have finally received the 5013-C that they were seeking.  They will be hosting a meat-
loaf dinner for all Lebanon veterans on Veteran’s Day, November 11th at the senior center.  They are pres-
ently working towards the Christmas Bazaar which will be held on Saturday, December 2nd.  

Luncheon:  Attendance has been good for lunch.  This week we served brunch strata & fruit salad. 

Old Business:  Definition of “town resident” for transportation purposes was decided to be on a case by 
case basis.    Review of 2017/2018 Operating budget is on hold at present.  Possible Capital items for 
2018/2019 budget were listed as paint, chairs and tables. and possibly additional parking areas. 

New Business:  none presented at this time. 

Public Forum:  Repeated discussion about availability of able-bodied assistance to set up tables for Bingo.  A 

few suggestions were made but no final decisions were made.  The lighting outside is not operating properly 

again and this was supposedly fixed recently. 

Adjourn:  Motion to adjourn was made by Geri McCaw, seconded by Jim Donnelly and approved by all.  The 

meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted 

Donna Lennox 


